-- GREENWOOD NEWS

Grace Young, Reporter

will have a Youth and Children's Day Service June 9th at the 10, o'clock Worship Hour. Superin-tendent Harriet Redmond, annountendent Harriet Redmond, announced that Teachers and children on the program will meet at the church Saturday, June 8 at 1:30 for practice. The Annual Session of Genesee Conference Methodist Churches will be held in Rochester June 5 - 9.

The Order of Eastern Stars intiated four candidates at the regular Chapter meeting Monday night. They were: Miss Penelope Cole, Mrs. Bruce Pritchard, Mrs. Ronald Nearpass and Mrs. Walter

Greenwood Central School was host Wednesday afternoon to Troupsburg and Jasper Central Schools for the Annual Field Day.

Rev. Robert Myers met with ten members of the Official Board at the Methodist Church Friday even-ing. All apportionments have been met. Albert Lamphier was ap-pointed to see that the church met. Albert Lampiner was ap-pointed to see that the church walls are pointed up. Wesley Ten-nant and Freda Stephens appoint-ed to set a date and make arrangeed to set a date and make all make all mements for a dinner for the benefit of Scout Troop 62 sponsored by the church. Marian Hussey, Geraldine Lamphier and Janet Jackson were named to a committee to purchase song books.

Gary Dean Chaffee, son of Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd Chaffee, has been chosen delegate to Boys State in June. Gary is a Jumoir at Greenwood Central School, a member of the National Honor Society and the Central School Band. He is active in sports playing Rescholl. the Central School Band. He is active in sports, playing Baseball. Basketball and Socoth. He is a member of the Methodist Church. member of the Methodist Church-President of the Explorer Post 62. The last two years and this season he is on the Staff of Camp Gorton on Waneta Lake, Western District Scout Camp. Chaffee is sponsored by the Birmingham-Burd American Legion Post No. 1425.

Memorial Day Services are sponsored by the Birmingham-Burd American Legion Post at Rexville Cemetery at 9:30 and the Greenwood Cemetery at 11:00 A. M. The Central School Band and Color Guard, Legion and Auxiliary Color Guards and Legion Firing Squad. The parade forms at the Post Home at 10:30 when Scout Troop 62 and Volunteer Firemen join the line of march. Rev. John Harrison is the guest speaker. Rev. Harrison just resigned as the sup-Harrison is the guest speaker. Rev. Harrison just resigned as the supply Pastor of the Adrian Baptist Church. In case of rain the Rexville Service is cancelled and the program is held at the Central School.

District Superintendent of Schools, Virgil Hussey is guest speaker for the Memorial Services at 10 o'clock Thursday in Jasper. Sunday Mr. Hussey was guest speaker at the Addison Methodist Church for a Memorial Service of the Combined Canisteo Valley Larger Parish. This was planned as an outdoor service at Derby Switch and changed because of the weather. Mrs. Hussey and Cheryl accompanied him.

Fifteen Scouts of Troop 62
were week-end campers at the
Camp Gorton Camporee on Waneta Lake. Scoutmast Edward
Mullen was one of the Camp Directors in charge of the program.

Members of the Zion League of the Reorganized Church of Jesus Christ of Latter Day Saints at-tended a week-end Youth Retreat at the Allegany State Park. Mrs. Alvia Teribury drove and was an assistant in the camp kitcher and Mr. and Mrs. Richard Warriner, leaders, drove and were the adult advisors of the group. Youths at-tending were: Carolyn Bassett, Dabye Tabbury Larry Dieterman, Debra Teribury, Larry Dieterman, Steve Hosmer and Diane Allen, Bonnie Allen and Marilyn Allen

Mrs. Albert Lamphier, Mrs. Howard Lamphier and Miss Grace Young attended a WSCS Officers

The Methodist Church School Training School at the Canisteo will have a Youth and Children's Methodist Church Thursday after-

Mrs. Catherine Skillman of Wellsville has spent two weeks visiting her granddaughter, Mrs. William Glover and family and her daughter, Mrs. Harlan Waters and husband,
Mrs. Richard Harder and Miss Margaret Wood of Andover called on their Aunt, Mrs. Anna Wood, Sunday afternoon.

Redmond Goodno of Buffalo spent the week-end with his mother, Mrs. J. H. Goodno.

er, Mrs. J. H. Goodno.

Greenwood Central School News 1

Barry Quinn and Donna Krusen, Junior class members were elected as Student Council president and vice-president, respectively, for the 1963-64 school year at a re-cent assembly in the Greenwood Central School auditorium.

Other candidate teams weret Reed Lowrey, Sharon Hunt, and Larry Dieterman, Beverly Quinn. Jefferson Brewster, present president of the Council, was Maste of Ceremonies for the program which included dedication of the Triple Terrace, school yearbook, to George Tubbs, science teacher, and advisor of the Semior Class; presentation of letter awards: and

and advisor of the Semior Class; presentation of letter awards; and recognition of Cheryl Hussey as Student of the Month.

The school letter, the Greenwood "G", is awarded on the basis of a basic number of credits earned in a major and a minor field of interest. Scholastic achievement is included along with quality and participation in extraclass activities such as music, library club, and athletics. Credits brary club, and athletics. Credits may be accumulated from year to year. The letter program is administered by the Student Councl. Those earning letters were as follows: Athletics—Gary Chaffee, Sheldon Kernan, Roy Bennett;

Sheldon Kernan, Koy Benneu;
Music Gail Smith Mary Io Moc
Cormick, Donna Wallace; 1963—
Phyllis Leonard, Jefferson Brewster, Linda Cady, Gloria Wallace,
Roger Streeter, Cheryl Hussey,
Alberta Creeley; 1964, Speicals —
Alexis Brown, Stanley Smith,
Stanley Murray; 1966 — Patsy
Hanbach, Anna Marie Murray, Audrey Woodworth, David Tarcy,
Marsic Gratto. Sandra Greene; drey Woodworth, David Tarcy, Marcia Gratto, Sandra Greene; 1967 — Duane Chaffee, Joanne Hanbach, Connie Murphy, Gail Tennant; Scholarship — Diane Woodward, Clanet Harkenrider, Lynn Redmond, Barry Quinn; and certificates to Clifford Cole, Donna Mullon Elsie Koobler, Betty Mullen, Elsie Koehler, Be Pease, Class of 1963. Betty

Day at Teachers Recognition Teachers Recognition Day at the Greenwood Central School was a busy one with activities at the opening of school and ending with the annual meeting of the Board and teachers at a dinner meeting in the evening.

Wayne Warriner, a member of the Board for several years, spoke

Wayne Warriner, a member of the Board for several years, spoke briefly in the morning over the school sound system. Warriner 'Said, 'Il am sure that there in hardly a day goes by that parents do not resognize the influence on their boys and girls of their dally contacts with teachers. For this research teachers, it is of the this reason, teachers, it is of ut-most importance that each mo-ment of each day spent with our

ment of each day spent with our children be moments of goodness, of inspiration, of good examples. Each moment is a challenge to both you and your student."

Warriner closed by paying tribute to Mrs. Jennie White, teacher of fourth grade who will retire at the close of this school year after 42 years of service in education, the majority of this being in Greenwood.

Greenwood. Warriner then presented each teacher with a flower for the day. He was assisted by his son, Har-

teacher with a flower for the day. He was assisted by his son, Harlan.

Mrs, White was guest of honor at the evening meeting. The Board presented her with a corsage, arm bouquet of roses, and a gift. The presentation was made by Llöyd Chaffee, President of the Board, after a few remarks of

commendation.

Rev. Carol Bassett, a Board member, gave the invocation. Later he presented a short reading entitled. "What is a Teacher?".

entitled, "What is a Teacher?"
Mrs. Margaret Brewster, Mrs.
Grace Woodworth, Mrs. Jennie
Downey, and Ms. Irene Skinner
were in charge of dinner and dinner arrangements. High school
girls scrving were: Anna Marie
Murray, Barbara McCaffery, Sharon Hunt, Carolyn Bassett, atnd
Debra Teribury.
Following the meeting: a short

Following the meeting, a short travelogue of Colorado was view-

One hundred eight school board members and their guests heard Everett Dyer, Executive Director of the New York State School Board Association, review new-educational laws most effecting the western New York area. The group were guests of the Green-wood Board of Education at a meeting at that school Tuesday.

Robert Dudley, of Fairport, Director of Area 2 was presiding of ficer. Also on the program was Donald Gray, of Elmira, first Vice President of the State Association, who spoke briefly on the "Privilege of Leadership." He urged that Board Members ever be alert to their responsibilities and obligations and to give devotion to the cause they have volunteered to serve.

In his remarks, Dyer strongly stressing the importance and desirability of local control. He urged that local control will continue only as long as it is used wisely and efficiently in the inter-est of the public. Dyer reviewed many laws. Of particular interest locally was a new law-concerning the placing of safety belts on school buses. The carrying out of this requirement will depend upon this requirement will depend upon the receipt of more details. Also of local interest is a change in the finance law so that some portions of state aid are no longer hooked in to the school reorganization plam. As a result, some districts may be eligible for a small amount of increased assistance of increased assistance.

The group was welcomed by Lloyd Chaffee, President of the Greenwood Board. Rev. Robert Myers gave the invocation and Supt. Virgil Hussey led the pledge to the flag. Assemblyman Chartes Henderson of Houseft, spoke briefly of the problems for its problems. briefly of the problems facing leg-islators and carried greetings from that body.

The banquet was prepared by mothers of members of the Sophomore Class. Kathryn Krusen, and Helen Warriner were the mothers heading up the banquet and were assisted by Mrs. Irene Skinner, Homemaking Teacher. Each family of a Sophomore student contribute of a Sophomore student contributed. assisted by Mrs. Irene Skinner, Homemaking Teacher. Each family of a Sophomore student contributed and in addition the following mothers came to the school to work: Mavis Lewis, Patricia Lowrey, Virginia Meehan, Blanche Meehan, Marjorie Herrick, Vesta Whitsell, Irene Edwards, Rachael Teribury, Margaret Cole, Clara York, June McCaffery, and Virginia Hunt. Glem Stephens also assisted throughout the evening in operating the dishwasher and carrying of dishes. Carving was by Clair Kernan and John Hunt. Jay Bangs, Sophomore advisor, coordinated the project.

Under the direction of June

Under the direction of June Rollins, Music Teacher, instrumental and vocal numbers were given by the following: Elsie Koehler, Donna Wallace, Gloria Wallace, Gail Smith, Mary Jo McCormick, Cheryl Hussey.

Janet Harkenrider and Lynn Redmond, Greenwood Central School Juniors represented the school at Governor Rockefeller's Youth Conference in Endicott, May 15th. They were selected by the faculty from nominations submitted by the Student Council.

mutted by the Student Council.

The conference, administered by
the New York State Youth Division, was designed to create freedom of expression and intelligent
thinking about youth in their relationship to Recreation, Work,
Health, Family Law, and Education. Youth representatives from
approximately a four county area
took part.
Schools in the western end of

Schools in the western end of the county shared transportation furnished by Arkport and super-vision by Canisteo. In subsequent years these services will be furnished by the other participating

Phyllis Leonard, a senior at the Greenwood Central School has been accepted at Geneseo State Teachers College where she will pursue a career of elementary teaching.

Miss Leonard has been active in band where she has been an of-ficer, All-State and All-County Band, Girl's Athletics Association and Fnotography Club as well as maintaining a high scholastic av-

erage.
Phyllis is the daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Norman Leonard, R. D. Greenwood.

Kitchen Konference

The Southeastern Kitchen Konference held their regular meeting May 21 at the home of Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Roeske, Jr. There were twenty in attendance.

Mrs. Arthur Roeske, Jr. There were twenty in attendance. H.
The next meeting will be June
18th at the home of Mr. and Mrs. A
David Smith.
We were very pleased to have a foreign student from Jamacia. S
He started his talk by first telling us many interesting factors about his country. Christopher Colum Nous really discovered Jamacia about 1492. At that time they may be under Spanish rule. Then the British took control and ruled for 300 years. In 1962 they were granted freedom to rule their own country. Jamacia has a democratic system of government similar to ours. It is considered as a Christian Nation. There are many races of people living there. Mr. Hayes, stressed that everyope lives together as one people regardless of color and race.

He also compared agriculture in

of color and race.

He also compared agriculture in
Jamacia to agriculture in the
United States.

After his schooling here he return to his country and either teach or go into extention work. After a very enjoyable evening refreshments were served by the

Roland C. Dunn Masonic District Deputy Grand Master Of Allegany Dist.

Roland C. Dunn, Fillmore, has been appointed District Deputy Grand Master of Allegany District it was announced Tuesday, May 28, by Harry Ostrov of Rockville Master. Mr. Dunn succeds Andrew F. Haynes of Fillmore, and will serve for one year.

Active in Masonry, Mr. Dunn was Master of Maple Grove Lodge 761, Short Tract, N. Y., in 1960, 1961 and 1962. He is also a mem-

CITATION FOR PROBATE OF WILL

The People of the State of New York By the Grace of God Free and Independent To Ruth H. York By the Grace of God Free and Independent To Ruth H. rarker, Everett Hunting, Leonard M. Hunting, Elmer L. Hunting, Leman Deely, Pearl D. Hoffman, Richard B. Brunner, Mary B. Hernandez, Martha Brunner, Lavis H. Branner, distributes, heirs at law and next of kin of Henry C. Hunting send GREET-

WHEREAS Merabah Burdick with Carrol T. Burdick who resides at Affred, N. Y. has lately applied to the Surrogate's Court of our County of Allegary. To have a certain instrument in writing relation to both real, and personal

County of Allegany, to have accretain instrument in writing, relating to both real and personal property, duly proved as the Last Will and Testament of Henry C. Hunting, who was at the time of his death, a resident of Town of Alfred, Allegany Co., N. Y., deceased.

'Therefore, you and each of you are cited to show wive before the Surrogate's Court, of Our Lounty of Allegany, at the Surrogate's Office in the Village of Belmont, N. Y., or the 28th day of June, 1963, at ten o'clock in the forenoon of that day, why the said Will and Testament should not be admitted to probate as a will of real and personal Property.

IN JESTIMONY
WHITHOUT we have caused the Seal of the the Surrogate's Court of the said County of Allegany te be hereunto affixed.

the said County of Allegany to be hereunto affixed.
WITNESS,—HON.
Norman B. Fitzer, Surrogate of said County, at Belmont, N. Y., this 24th day of May, in the year of our Lord one thousand rive bridged and sixty. nine hundred and sixty-Joseph E. Presutti.

Clerk of the

Surrogate's Court NOTE:-This citation is served to give you legal notice of the proceeding, but you are not obliged to appear unless you deto do so. 25

ber of Aurora Chapter 248, Order of the Eastern Star, and is pres-ently Associate Patron.

is married to Elsie Holiday and has two stepdaughters. He is ac-tice in service and community

projects.

He is employed by the Eric Lackawanna Railroad, and at present is Equipment Operator.



Pfuntner Sales & Service

Open Every Evening 'Til 9 Wellsville, N. Y.